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Week 6, Term 4, 2023

Important 
Dates
Term 4

Week 6- Tuesday
Year 5 Excursion to 
Parliament House

Week 6- Wednesday
Building 7 Variety 
Christmas Party

Week 6- Thursday
Year 6 Excursion to 
Woodhouse

Week 7- Friday
Year 6 Movie Night

Week 8- Thursday
Governing
Council Meeting
430-530pm

Week 8- Friday
End of year concert 
Transitions (more info 
to come shortly)

Week 8- Thurs & Fri
Year 6 Highschool 
Transitions (more info 
to come shortly)

As expected, we have had another2 busy weeks at John Hartley!

Congratulations!!
In week 4 along with students from the Partnership schools our Year 6 
Aboriginal students took part in the Deadly Wangus Graduation ceremony. It 
was a wonderful night with one of the highlights being the songs that the choir

Well done for Summer Carnival

Last week a large number of our primary students participated in a range of sports for the 
SAPSASA summer Carnival. They had a perfect day – great weather, good sportsmanship 
throughout and a chance to shine on the sporting field. Thanks to the huge number of staff 
who coach teams ready for this day and to Tim Rosenberg for his coordinating – it doesn’t 
happen without them!

We are rapidly heading towards the end of another school year – only 3 weeks to go! Please 
make sure you keep an eye on the coming dates for events happening and return 
permission notes on time, so nobody misses out.

Events coming up:

• Building 7 Christmas Party
• Year 6 excursion to Woodhouse, year 6 Movie Night and Graduation plans
• Water World – Wednesday Week 9

Please let us know if your child is not returning to John Hartley School in 2024 ASAP.

Enjoy the pleasant spring weather!

Jo

sang led by our very own Lisa Woods in Kaurna language. Their families were all present along 
with some staff members. We were so proud of them – not only the for the way they 
conducted themselves on the night but also for completing their primary years (well nearly!) 
so successfully. A big thankyou to our Aboriginal Education staff – Mandy, Phil, Kira, Rosa and 
Teresa for the important part they have played in both the celebration but also the learning 
and achievement of these students.







6.6 - Miss Mel’s class
What’s Happening in 

Excursion Fun! Maths

Literacy

Last week, the year 2 students
had an amazing time at

BOUNCE! The students jumped,
flipped, climbed, and some

even conquered their fear of
heights as they balanced their

way across the challenging
high ropes course. All of the

students and staff had a great
time!

 Students have been focusing
on multiplication. They have
been using lots of hands on
materials as they multiply
groups of 2's, 5's and 10's.

This term, students have been
learning about procedural texts.
They have been learning  how

important it is to use adjectives
and verbs to ensure others can

follow their procedure correctly.
Students have made toasted
sandwiches, fairy bread, and

milkshakes.  











Primary Science
News

This term, primary students in Science
explored the world of light and

shadows, discovering how light can
create art and tell stories. But the most

exciting part of their learning was when
they used what they learned to make
amazing shadow puppet shows. They

had a lot of fun being creative and
curious, and their shows were filled

with imagination. I am really proud of
their achievement this year!


